
     
                   

 

 

 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

  
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that on Saturday, January 9th, 2021 the Inc. Village of 

Ocean Beach will be holding a Board of Trustees Meeting at 11:15AM and a Public 

Hearing 11:30AM.  The Meetings will be conducted via Webex video/teleconference in 

accordance with per Executive Order 202.1, as amended, to consider the following: 

                

Hearing #1: Local Law 01 of 2021 to Amend Chapter 6, Sections 6-1 through 6-5 of the 

Code of the Village of Ocean Beach, which will authorize the Board of Trustees of the 

Incorporated Village of Ocean Beach to override the tax levy limit established in NYS 

General Municipal Law §3-c for tax year beginning June 1, 2021. 

 

Hearing #2: Local Law to assess the situation with outstanding uninstalled water service 

and water meters, as required of the Village of Ocean Beach. The Board of Trustees by 

public hearing will determine and establish the fine and/or penalty for non-compliant 

properties 
 

Webex meeting information and instructions will be posted to the website: 

villageofoceanbeach.org three (3) days prior to the meeting. All interested persons are 

welcome to attend. 

  

                                                        Steven W. Brautigam, 

                                                        Clerk/Treasurer 

 

Dated:  December 24, 2020 

 

Posted in the following places: 
Village Office Bulletin Board 

Inside Village Office Door 

Post Office Bulletin Board 

Ferry Terminal Bulletin Board 

Village Green                                                                                                                      

Bulletin Board 

Website: www.villageofoceanbeach.org 
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